## BELLINGHAM PLANNING BOARD TOWN HALL - PLANNING BOARD ROOM BELLINGHAM, MASS.

Meeting of May 11, 1967. "SUBDIVISION" also "JOINT MEETING"
Members present: Francis J. Prior, Chairman
Robert M. Chase, Vice-Chairman
Roland G. Beauregard
David E. Andrews
Gerard L. Daigle

Minutes of the previous meeting were dispensed and the chairman proceeded with matters at hand.

On advice of Town Counsel, George Morin presented a Passbook # 102905 in the amount of \$6,100.00 to be held by the Milford Savings Bank in the name of the Town of Bellingham or George Morin until such time as Christine Rd. and Daniel Dr. are completed and a written release is forwarded from the Planning Board. Members will further confer with Town Counsel before releasing the roads.

Selectman, Joseph Scolovino, informed the board that the Brd. of Health has approved the perc tests in the ROCKDALE GARDENS Subdivision but is requesting more leaching areas for lots 15-16 and 12.

A letter was received from the Veterans Organization inviting the board members to participate in the May 28 parade.

An Executive Session was called by the chairman at 8:30 P.M. with Mr. Joseph Winiker.

At 8:40 the board resumed its regular meeting. Members of the Water Department, Chairman Thomas B. Heavey, Leopold Dussault and Consultant, James Reynolds, of Haydin, Harding & Buchanan were present for the Joint Meeting with Chairman Guy ote and Alan Bishop, representing the Industrial Develop. Commission. Consultant Philip B. Herr, was also present as was Finance Comm. Chairman George Wheeler.

Mr. Heavey stated that he is ready to apply for a construction grant and is hopeful that the E.D.A. will pick up a portion of the construction cost as the well in the north will be ready for final testing in the next week or so.

The town must be affiliated with a Regional Planning Council to be eligible for reimbursements. Prior stated that the board is actively attempting and proceeding to join with one of two possible councils; either the M.A.P.C. or the So. E. Mass. Pl. Council. Herr said he suggests that the town now wait for legislation at the State level as the Dept. of Commerce will decide the boundaries.



Joint Meeting was closed at 9:40 P.M.

The chairman opened discussion on the Planned Recreational Survey for the town. Philip Herr has prepared and presented copies of "Leisure Time Survey" questionnaire and suggested that the board make preparations to distribute these to the townspeople. He said a telephone call to introduce the survey should be made together with an appointment to leave the questionnaire, all age groups should be represented.

The Planning Board has requested a Joint Meeting with the Building Code Committee. Philip B. Herr will be present.

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 P.M.

APPROVED AS READ:

Respectfully submitted.

Joan M. Giard, Clerk

Poland of Resurrence